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RANCHO SANTIAGO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

2323 North Broadway, Room #107

Santa Ana, California 92706

Monday, August 27, 2007
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

BOARD OF TRUSTEES


The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. by Mr. John Hanna.  Other members present were Mr. Alfredo Amezcua, Dr. David Chapel, Mr. Brian Conley, Mr. Larry Labrado, 
Ms. Michele Hutchison, Ms. Lisa Woolery, and Mr. Phillip Yarbrough. 

Administrators present during the regular meeting were Mr. John Didion, Mr. Peter Hardash, Dr. Eddie Hernandez, Jr., Dr. Erlinda Martinez, and Mr. Juan Vázquez.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Darin Woinarowicz, Chairperson for the RSCCD 2007 Bond Oversight Committee and Vice President, Planning & Security, for the Orange County Teachers Federal Credit Union. 

Mr. Hanna asked for a moment of silence for prayer or meditation for the troops in Iraq and Afghanistan who are serving our country, and for a successful semester for RSCCD’s students beginning classes today.
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS

There were no public presentations.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


It was moved by Mr. Amezcua, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the Minutes of July 23, 2007, with the following corrections made by Mr. John Hanna:


On Page 9, the second sentence of the second paragraph
 should read:  “He understands there may be a need to conduct a poll in the Vietnamese language.”

On Page 10, the first sentence of the first paragraph should read:  “Mr. Hanna indicated that the board has the ability to seek information on whether the community would like the district to seek a bond.”
BOND OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT OF ACTIVITIES


It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to remove Item 5.4, Bond Oversight Committee Annual Report of Activities, from the Consent Calendar, and suspend the rules by permitting this item to be heard at this time.  

It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to accept the Bond Oversight Committee’s Annual Report for 2006.


Mr. Darin Woinarowicz, Chairperson for the RSCCD 2007 Bond Oversight Committee, quoted Mr. Robert Odle, Chairperson for the RSCCD 2006 Bond Oversight Committee, as saying “Once again, the projects funded under Measure E that were approved by the voters for 2002 are on schedule and within budget.”  This is the most important aspect the Bond Oversight Committee recognizes on a regular basis.  Mr. Woinarowicz indicated it’s been an exciting year witnessing the completion of SAC’s Digital Media Center, SCC’s award-winning Library, and SAC’s Orange County Sheriff’s Regional Training Academy.  He reported that while on campus recently he spoke to students who commented that the most exciting construction was the parking structure.  Having been a student of a community college system, Mr. Woinarowicz understands the importance of finding a place to park.

Mr. Yarbrough thanked Mr. Woinarowicz for his presentation and service on the Bond Oversight Committee.  He asked if the money being spent on projects is being spent as planned in the bond initiative.  


Mr. Woinarowicz answered in the affirmative.

Mr. Yarbrough asked if development on commercial construction is having an impact on Measure E construction.  He indicated the Bond Oversight Committee report is important to the board as it allows the community to see what the district is doing with the Measure E funds.  Mr. Yarbrough asked if the Bond Oversight Committee needed further information in order to report back to the community.

Mr. Woinarowicz reported that the information received from staff has been adequate.


Mr. Amezcua asked Mr. Woinarowicz to share with the committee that the Board of Trustees is appreciative of the hard work the Bond Oversight Committee does.  


Ms. Woolery expressed appreciation for the extra time given by Mr. Woinarowicz and the other committee members of informing the taxpayers and the board of how well the district is managing the bond funds.

Mr. Woinarowicz stated he would share these kind words with the other committee members.


On behalf of the board, Mr. Hanna thanked Mr. Woinarowicz and the other committee members for their service on this committee which is very important to the board, the district and the community.  He further stated that he appreciates the reports prepared by this committee.   


Mr. Hanna thanked Mr. Woinarowicz for the Orange County Teachers Federal Credit Union’s presence at both college convocations.  He expressed appreciation for the scholarship funds the credit union provided to classified and faculty.

On behalf of the credit union, Mr. Woinarowicz thanked the board for the opportunity to work with the district in a joint venture.


On behalf of the staff, Dr. Hernandez stated it has been a pleasure to work with the Bond Oversight Committee and its volunteers.
CONSIDERATION OF THE CONSENT CALENDAR


Mr. Yarbrough moved to approve the consent calendar, excluding items 4.4, 5.3, 5.6, 5.7 and 5.14.  Mr. Labrado seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously to approve the recommended action on the following items as listed on the Consent Calendar, with the exception of items 4.4, 5.3, 5.6, 5.7 and 5.14 pulled by Mr. Yarbrough:

The Community College Foundation Student Internship Program




The board approved the attached Coordinated Work Experience Affiliation 


Agreement with The Community College Foundation.


Affiliation Agreement: (RENEWAL):  White Memorial Medical Center - OTA



The board approved this agreement with White Memorial Medical Center 


in Los Angeles, California.


Carnegie Mellon Subcontract #1030308








The board approved this subcontract with Carnegie Mellon University in 


Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.


Payment of Bills










The board approved the payment of bills as submitted.


Purchase Orders










The board approved the purchase order listing for the period July 2, 2007, 

through August 11, 2007.

CONSIDERATION OF THE CONSENT CALENDAR (cont.)


Contract Renewal – Chancellor’s Office Tax Offset Program (COTOP)


The board renewed the COTOP contract with the State Chancellor’s Office 


as presented.


Change Order No. 1 – Track Resurfacing Project (Bid #1040)





The board approved Change Order No. 1 to Atlas Track & Tennis as presented.


Change Order No. 7 – Orange County Sheriff’s Regional Training Academy


(Bid #1007)



The board approved Change Order No. 7 as presented.


Notice of Completion:  Orange County Sheriff’s Regional Training Academy


(Bid #1007)


The board approved the Notice of Completion for the O.C. Sheriff’s Training 


Academy as presented.


DSA Inspection Services – Santa Ana College Physical Education Seismic

Retrofit/Weight Room Building and Softball Field

The board approved the Change Order for Universal Laboratories to provide 


DSA-mandated inspection services at SAC as presented.


Resolution No. 07-13 to Submit Final Project Proposal (FPP) for the Fine & 

Performing Arts Center at SCC


The board approved Resolution No. 07-13 authorizing the Assistant Vice 


Chancellor of Facility Planning to submit the Final Project Proposal (FPP) 


for the SCC Fine & Performing Arts Center as presented.


South Orange County Community College District Bid #275D – Charter Bus Services




The board approved the district’s use of the South Orange County Community 


College District Bid #275D, awarded to Coach American of San Bernardino, 


California, and any future renewals as presented.


Resource Development Items for Approval






The board approved the budgets and authorized the chancellor or his 

designee to enter into related contractual agreements on behalf of the district:



- Matriculation Non-Credit (SAC) – Augmentation
 
$    1,801



- Matriculation Non-Credit (SCC) – Augmentation

$       677

- California High School Exit Exam (CAHSEE) Preparation
$350,000



Project – Class of 2007 (SAC)


- International Business Training and Education (SAC)

$  87,000
CONSIDERATION OF THE CONSENT CALENDAR (cont.)

Board of Trustees - Vision and Goals 2007-2009


The board approved the 2007-2009 Vision and Goals.

The board approved its list of Vision and Goals for 2007-2009.

PRESENTATION OF BOARD PRESIDENT’S AWARDS

Dr. Chapel recognized Ms. Jasmine Brown who moved from New York to California when she was seventeen.  Ms. Brown was unable to complete high school upon moving to California, but years later overcame many challenges years later and successfully returned to school to complete her GED. 


At Santa Ana College, Ms. Brown has been a star EOPS student who served as a student representative on the EOPS Advisory Board.  She has received significant academic support by being involved in the SAC Honors Program and the Student Support Services Program.  As a student seeking to transfer to a four-year university but needing one more year to complete her program, Ms. Brown qualified to participate as the first cohort of the SAC Summer Research Scholars.  This exemplified her yearning for knowledge and willingness to take part in programs that would provide better opportunities.   


Ms. Brown plans on transferring to Oral Roberts University to pursue a degree in psychology.  In order to help change people’s lives, she hopes to become a minister and a psychologist.  

Ms. Brown thanked the board for its recognition.  She expressed appreciation for the love and support given to her at both campuses in achieving her academic goals.

Mr. Yarbrough acknowledged Ms. Erica Bernal-Hanson who is an outstanding student and scholar who displays intensity, energy and gusto in everything she does.  Ms. Bernal-Hanson grew up attending schools in the Orange Unified School District and graduated from El Modena High School where she was enrolled in Honors and Advanced Placement classes.  


After enrolling at Santiago Canyon College, Ms. Bernal-Hanson became involved in the college’s Model United Nations (MUN) Program.  She quickly acclimated to the expectations and demands of the program by participating as a delegate at the regional conference in San Francisco and serving as one of 3,000 student delegates at the United Nations in New York where SCC’s team represented the nation of Vietnam.  


Ms. Bernal-Hanson’s mentor and role model is her mother who solely supported the family for many years.  Ms. Bernal-Hanson plans to transfer to UC Berkeley and become an English professor.  She will continue to participate in Model United Nations and stay actively involved with the Big Brothers Big Sisters of Orange County organization.  

Ms. Bernal-Hanson thanked the board for honoring her with this award.  Even though she hoped to attend a four-year university, she realizes attending SCC was the right decision.  SCC provided opportunities to travel, win awards, participate in MUN, and meet History Professor and MUN Advisor Narges Rabii.  Ms.Bernal-Hanson looks forward to transferring to UC Berkley next year.  

Mr. Hanna stated it was a pleasure to honor such fine students.  He thanked Mr. Amezcua for initiating the Board President’s Awards.
INFORMATIVE REPORTS

Dr. Eddie Hernandez (Chancellor)

 
      Dr. Hernandez introduced Mr. Peter Hardash and asked him to share the latest information on the state budget.  

 

      Mr. Hardash reported that the legislature approved the state budget last week.  The Governor vetoed $700 million from the budget before signing it last Friday.  This year’s statewide budget includes a 4.53% cost of living adjustment (COLA), 2% for enrollment growth statewide with a net effect of approximately 3% statewide for FTES growth funds which includes recaptured funds from declining enrollment districts, and $8.1 million in one-time funds.  The budget also includes an $80 million base reduction as part of the budget act.  Mr. Hardash explained that this reduction will have a detrimental effect on RSCCD as it will be applied as a deficient to the district’s apportionment.  This reduction will need to be included in the district’s adopted budget.  Mr. Hardash will learn more information at a budget workshop he plans to attend on September 18. 

 

      Mr. Hardash indicated that the Department of Finance (DOF) is overstating property tax valuations by building into the budget an approximate 8-9% increase in assessed valuation state-wide.  He reminded the board that the real estate market has declined and this will affect the district’s revenue collections from property taxes.  

 

      Mr. Hardash further stated that the DOF has requested the state chancellor’s office reassess community college districts’ growth targets.  RSCCD’s growth target for 2007-08 fiscal year is 1.064% and may be discounted to .73 or .75%.  

 

      The Governor’s veto included a $13.8 million reduction in non-credit enhanced monies and $33.1 million in basic skills monies.  Mr. Hardash estimates RSCCD’s portion of those cuts would be approximately $2.5 million.

 

      Dr. Hernandez shared that at the September 18 budget workshop the community colleges throughout the state will meet with the chancellor’s office to receive specific details for each district.   Upon Mr. Hardash’s return, he will be able to provide additional information to the board.  

       Mr. Amezcua asked what the impact of bringing additional faculty to the district would be.

 

      Dr. Hernandez referred to the $2.5 million amount that Mr. Hardash indicated the district would not be receiving.  The district is interested in meeting the needs of the non-credit and credit community.  Since RSCCD is the second largest provider of non-credit courses, the district may take a different approach than other districts.  The district’s program planning will be reflected in the adopted budget.  At this point, it is hopeful this year’s budget will meet the needs of the students.  As revealed in the enrollment report, the college presidents have exercised cost efficiency by servicing more students with less money.  Because RSCCD operates with a healthy reserve, the district tends to be conservative on the budget side and liberal in providing service to students.

 

      Mr. Yarbrough asked for an explanation of the budget being affected by declining enrollment.

 

      Mr. Hardash explained that if a district drops in FTES, the state provides funds according to the prior year’s budget.  The districts that drop in FTES must recapture that loss or its budget automatically drops down to the lower amount the following year.   There are several districts that have not been able to recapture the amount of FTES dropped thereby allowing availability of those funds for approximately 1% of additional growth dollars.  Mr. Hardash indicated that last year approximately 37-39 districts were affected by this.  He estimates that all but ten will be able to recapture their drop in FTES.  

 

      Mr. Yarbrough commented that since the ongoing apportionment is based on prior enrollment and continued growth, it may be advantageous for the district if enrollment stays stable or grows slightly.  He asked if the base reduction and deficient apportionment are one-time occurrences.

 

      Mr. Hardash replied that they are ongoing occurrences.  The DOF took back $80 million in growth dollars due to the lack of growth at the community college level. 

 

      Mr. Yarbrough stated in the past the district has had budget cuts in December due to the lack of revenue from property taxes.  He asked if a mid-year budget cut may be necessary this fiscal  year.

 

      Mr. Hardash indicated a mid-year budget cut was not likely to occur.  

 

      Because of the district’s reserve, Mr. Yarbrough feels confident with this year’s budget but expressed concern over next year’s budget.

 

      Mr. Hanna commented that some of the statewide organizations have a lack of concern for non-credit program funding.  Since RSCCD has a large amount of non-credit FTES, district representatives may consider visiting the Governor’s office regarding the $80 million reduction.

 

      Dr. Hernandez distributed RSCCD’s Enrollment Update listing the figures two days before the start of instruction.  He reported SAC’s units are up while class sections are down 9.39%.  This means SAC has fewer classes with more students in the classroom; therefore, it is providing services to more students for less money.   SCC has a 19.57% increase in registered headcount, a 7.02% increase in units, and WSCH class sections have been reduced by 1.35%.  

 

      Dr. Hernandez congratulated the college presidents, instructional vice presidents and deans for planning class schedules to meet the needs of the students.

 

      Mr. Amezcua congratulated the college presidents and their staff for enrollment increases.  He asked for the percentage figure of students dropping classes in the first two weeks of the semester.

 

      Dr. Hernandez indicated that number would be provided.

 

      Dr. Hernandez read a letter from Mr. William Habermehl, County Superintendent of Schools, Orange County Department of Education, regarding the recent newspaper articles covering the County Treasurer-Tax Collector and the Board of Supervisors’ potential action to revoke the Treasurer’s authority to invest funds.  Mr. Habermehl remains confident that the investment safeguards and the transparency that were established within the Treasurer’s Office will remain in force during any changes.  He further plans to keep the district apprised of any actions that are taken.

 

      Mr. Hanna thanked Dr. Hernandez for his report.

Mr. Juan Vázquez (President – Santiago Canyon College)


Mr. Vázquez reported that it appears SCC will have a healthy fall term due to the traffic jams that occurred on campus this morning.  It is hopeful new parking structures will be built in the future to accommodate the increase in students.

This fall SCC welcomed six new faculty members and three new administrators.  Since last February, SCC has welcomed over 30 new classified staff.  


Mr. Vázquez congratulated Vice President John Hernandez and Associate Dean of Student Development Loretta Jordan for their efforts towards SCC being awarded a $2.1 million, five-year College Assistance Migrant Program (CAMP) grant.  CAMP is a federal government program aimed at assisting the college-age sons and daughters of migrant workers.  The program’s goals include increasing the percentage of CAMP students (all of whom are legal United States residents) who, after completing their first year of college, complete the first year of their postsecondary education, as well as increasing the percentage of migrant students who transfer to four-year colleges or continue their postsecondary education in certificate programs.

Mr. Vázquez reported the college hosted the American Water Works Association Education Extravaganza training conference on August 15.  It drew over 570 water distribution professionals from California and Nevada.  He thanked Dean Tricia Evans and her staff for their efforts in making this a success.

Mr. Vázquez thanked former library Interim Associate Dean Carol Kirkwood for the vital role she played in the opening and operation of the new library building.  



SCC’s champion-winning girls soccer team proved they are winners in the community off the field.  Mr. Vázquez indicated four of the team’s players and SCC staff recently served hot breakfasts to homeless children at the Project Hope School in Orange.  

Mr. Vázquez discussed various upcoming events at SCC.  

Mr. Vázquez distributed the CalWORKs Program Newsletter entitled “Success WORKS.”  The college works with local residents to aid them in transitioning from county assistance to independence through the college and CalWorks program.


Mr. Hanna thanked Mr. Vázquez for his report and congratulated the staff on receiving the CAMP grant.
Dr. Erlinda Martinez (President – Santa Ana College)


Dr. Martinez indicated she was pleased that enrollment has increased this semester in spite of the many facility challenges on campus.  She thanked the college staff for providing excellent service to the students in the midst of the construction chaos.  

Dr. Martinez thanked Mr. Hanna for attending SAC’s convocation.


Dr. Martinez proudly displayed the Community College Week award that SAC received for being one of the top 100 colleges to produce AA degrees.  SAC ranked No. 10 in awarding AA degrees to Latino students, and No. 16 in awarding AA degrees to Asian students.  

Dr. Martinez shared an article featuring people who made a difference from the August/September issue of the Community College Journal.  Included in this article is a graduate of SAC, Mr. Gaddi Vazquez, who has worked with the Peace Corp and who currently serves as the U.N. Ambassador for Food and Agriculture in Rome, Italy. 

The University of Texas in Austin has recently completed its annual report on the Community College Survey of Student Engagement for 2007.  Dr. Martinez reported that SAC has been identified as a college for outstanding performance on two benchmarks:  support for learners, and active and collaborative learning.

Dr. Martinez invited board members to the “Key to the County” event on September 10 and the O.C. Sheriff’s Academy Grand Opening on September 11.


Dr. Martinez stated there are several needs at SAC and pledged to work hard at continuing to fulfill the master plan this year.  

Mr. Hanna thanked Dr. Martinez for her report.  He understands the many needs at SAC since he experienced difficulty locating a place to park this morning.

Ms. Maximina Guzman (Student President – Santa Ana College)


Ms. Guzman reported that there was a lot of activity on campus today due to the first day of school.  Student government representatives spoke to several students about becoming involved in leadership activities, and approximately six students were interested in joining student government.  

Ms. Guzman distributed a calendar listing student activities for the fall semester.  She announced that on September 10 applications for homecoming court will be available.  Ms. Guzman indicated one of the student government goals this year is to host the same events for evening students as they do for daytime students.  
Mr. Sean Dadashi (Student President – Santiago Canyon College)


Mr. Dadashi indicated the first day of school was busy.  Several students came into the student life center and were interested in joining the student government.  

Mr. Dadashi reported that the Incorporated Student Council (ISC) had its first overnight student retreat in Long Beach on August 17-19.  The retreat was successful, and 14 of the 16 active officers were able to attend.  The council reviewed upcoming events and its areas of service for the academic year.  

Mr. Dadashi stated that ten out of 15 clubs were represented at the Inter-Club Council (ICC) retreat last weekend. 


This week ISC Council plans on reviewing proposed revisions to ISC and ICC bylaws.

Mr. Dadashi reported that ISC is working with local merchants to provide cards offering discounts to students.  These cards would be distributed to the students when they pay their student services fee.  


ISC will be hosting a “Welcome Week BBQ” on September 5.  An information booth will be available at this event to help students with any questions they may have. 


Inter Club Council has changed the names of its student clubs to student organizations.   Club Rush will be held on September 5 and is now called Student Organizations Activities Rush (SOAR).

Mr. Hanna asked Mr. Dadashi to provide the board with a student activities calendar.

Ms. Michelle Hutchison (Student Trustee)


Ms. Hutchison reported that she attended the CCLC Student Trustee Workshop in Santa Clara recently.  She enjoyed getting to know student trustees from throughout the state.  

She congratulated Mr. Dadashi on the high number of participants at SCC’s student government retreats.  

Ms. Hutchison attended the ISC/ICC retreat, the ASG party, the Board Facilities Committee meeting, the summer retreat dinner for SCC faculty and staff, and both colleges’ convocations.  

She reported that she now has office space at SCC.  


As a result of the a press release written by Ms. Judy Iannaccone, The Register newspaper has expressed interest in writing an article on Ms. Hutchison.    


Ms. Hutchison congratulated Mr. Vázquez on SCC obtaining the grant for the CAMP program.   She congratulated Dr. Martinez on SAC’s award for being in the top 100 colleges to produce AA degrees.  


Mr. Yarbrough suggested contacting Ms. Laurie Weidner for district data that may prove helpful in Ms. Hutchison’s interview with The Register newspaper. 


Mr. Hanna thanked Ms. Hutchison for her report.
Mr. Raymond Hicks (Academic Senate President – Santa Ana College)


Mr. Hicks thanked Dr. McMillan for hosting the senate retreat dinner, and thanked board members and administrators for attending.  He reported that the senate had a successful retreat which included establishing priorities and welcoming new senators.  


Mr. Hicks thanked the board for the informative study session held before the board meeting.  He indicated the Measure E work that is being done on campus has brought new energy to the campus.  Mr. Hicks shared that the campus is in dire need of a new science building.
Ms. Rosi Enriquez (Academic Senate President – Santiago Canyon College)


Ms. Enriquez reported that the first day of school has been very exciting.  There is so much activity on campus with students searching for parking spaces, new buildings being used and new courses being taught.  

The senate had its retreat and reviewed several issues including goals, curriculum, five-year plan, distance education, textbook costs, and improvements to the college’s website.  

Mr. Hanna thanked both senate presidents for their reports.
CLOSED SESSION

It was agreed to adjourn to closed session at 7:20 p.m.

RECONVENE

The board reconvened at 7:44 p.m.


Mr. Hanna announced that the board discussed the following topics in closed session:  personnel items including employees as listed on the Human Resources dockets and pending litigation.
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS

There were no public presentations.

APPROVAL OF ACADEMIC PERSONNEL

It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the academic personnel docket with the attached revised pages, attachment and addendum.

APPROVAL OF CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL

It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the classified personnel docket with the attached addendum.
BOARD TRAVEL/CONFERENCES


It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the submitted conferences and travel by board members.  

CLAIM #07-52509-JW

It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to authorize the chancellor, or his designee, to reject this claim in the amount of $11 million.
JOB EVALUATIONS AND APPEALS/HAY MANAGEMENT GROUP






It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the agreement between the Hay Management Group and the Rancho Santiago Community College District.

AFFLIATION AGREEMENT FOR CONTRACT INTERPRETER SERVICES:

CRC, INC.




It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Conley, and carried unanimously to approve the agreement with CRC, Inc. for interpreter services for the 2007-08 academic year.


Mr. Yarbrough stated he did not receive the answers to the questions he asked regarding Items 4.4, 5.3, 5.6, 5.7 and 5.14 until he arrived at the board meeting.  He was satisfied that the docket item was revised to reflect the fiscal impact of a not to exceed $85,000 amount.

QUARTERLY FINANCIAL STATUS REPORT, CCFS-311Q, FOR THE PERIOD ENDING June 30, 2007    


It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the CCFS-311Q report for the period ending June 30, 2007, as presented.


Mr. Yarbrough received answers to his questions assuring him that the district funds are secure.

ADDENDUM TO AGREEMENT WITH THE GRIFFITH COMPANY – PHASE II INFRASTRUCTURE AT SCC (BID #1017)

It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to approve the Addendum to Agreement and Change Order No. 2 Addendum with the Griffith Company (Bid #1017) as presented.


Mr. Yarbrough is hopeful any miscommunication between the construction manager and the architect will not occur in the future.

CHANGE ORDER NO. 1 – SAC SOFTBALL FACILITY PROJECT (BID #1036)





It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Conley, and carried unanimously to approve Change Order No. 1 to EMAE International as revised.

Mr. Yarbrough indicated that although the revision to this change order was not included as an addendum, it is to be corrected in the final document. 


Mr. Hanna thanked Mr. Yarbrough for bringing to the board’s attention items that needed to be revised.  

BID #1050 – ACADEMIC AND EVENT SCHEDULING SOFTWARE PACKAGE




It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, seconded by Mr. Conley, and carried unanimously to  accept the bid and approve awarding the contract to Ad Astra Information Systems as the lowest responsive and responsible bidder for Bid #1050 – Academic and Event Scheduling Software Package.


Mr. Yarbrough indicated he is uncomfortable approving a bid when only one company is being recommended for approval.  After speaking to staff, he understands that this product is unique and few companies offer this software.    

PROPOSED REVISION FOR BP 9002 – STATEMENT OF ETHICAL CONDUCT


The proposed revision for BP 9002 was presented to the board for information purposes.  

Mr. Hanna requested the inconsistency in wording (board chair, president of the board) in 
BP 9002 be corrected.  


Dr. Hernandez thanked Mr. Hanna for his input and indicated the wording would be corrected.
ORANGE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE LEGISLATIVE TASK FORCE – COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVE (2007-08)

Dr. Chapel presently serves as the board representative on this committee.  Mr. Hanna suggested the community representative be selected from the east side of the district one year and the west side of the district the next year.  Mr. Hanna asked that action be postponed in order for Dr. Chapel to corroborate with the chancellor on selecting a community representative for the 2007-08 academic year.

It was moved by Mr. Yarbrough, and seconded by Mr. Labrado, and carried unanimously to postpone action on this item until the next board meeting.   

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS AND REQUESTS OF THE CHANCELLOR 


Mr. Labrado understands that online registration closes at 9 p.m.  He asked that a cost analysis of the benefit of online registration staying open later during peak registration times be completed.  He indicated longer registration times may increase FTE for the colleges.  He understands that 24-hour registration is not available due to the districts’ current online system, but many schools have the capability of registering students on a 24-hour basis.  Mr. Labrado requests that if it’s too late for online registration to be open more hours this semester that more hours are made available during next semester’s peak registration times.  

Mr. Labrado thanked Mr. Bob Partridge for delaying his retirement in order to assist the district with the construction projects Measure E generated.


Mr. Conley thanked Dr. Hernandez, Ms. Weidner, Dr. Martinez and staff who did an excellent job hosting the listening tour with Lt. Governor Garamendi.  The Lt. Governor has been participating in listening tours throughout California to learn how universities are interacting with the workforce in preparing students to enter the workforce.  Mr. Conley encouraged Lt. Governor Garamendi to visit a community college.  The Lt. Governor was quite impressed with the programs RSCCD offers.  St. Joseph’s Hospital and the O.C. Sheriff’s Academy shared their appreciation for the programs SCC and SAC are offering in their respective fields.  After the listening tour, the Lt. Governor visited the Digital Media Center and Santa Ana College.  


In talking to trustees from other districts throughout California, Mr. Conley found that over 50% of the districts have board meetings once a month.  He suggested the board discuss the pros and cons of meeting once a month throughout the year.  Mr. Conley asked for more information on this topic.


Mr. Yarbrough was very impressed by the listening tour for Lt. Governor Garamendi and thanked Ms. Weidner for her hard work and Mr. Conley for initiating the Lt. Governor’s visit.  


Mr. Yarbrough supports Mr. Conley’s request to research having board meetings once a month throughout the year.

Dr. Chapel recently discovered that Mr. Tom Fuentes, Clerk of the Board of Trustees, SOCCCD, is a SAC graduate who also served as an ASB president.  Dr. Chapel asks that Mr. Fuentes be added to invitation lists for future campus activities.  


Dr. Chapel announced that he has been selected to be the Co-Chair for the Educational Services Committee for the Community College League which plans, prepares, and evaluates the league’s activities.  


Dr. Chapel requested that monthly calendar updates be given to board members on a weekly basis.

Ms. Woolery left at this time.


Dr. Chapel asked that companies who donate money toward the Board President’s Awards be asked to attend a future board meeting in order to see the recipient of the award being honored.  Mr. Hanna agreed with Dr. Chapel and asked that the contact information for the donors be placed in the envelope with the bookstore gift card in case a recipient would like to send a thank you card to the donor. 


Mr. Hanna congratulated both college presidents for successful convocations.  


Mr. Hanna expressed concern over having once-a-month board meetings because of complications it may create for bids to be done in a timely manner.  Mr. Amezcua agreed with Mr. Hanna and indicated he is in favor of the current schedule of board meetings.  It was noted a future discussion would take place on this subject.
NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on Monday, September 10, 2007, at the District Office, 2323 N. Broadway, Santa Ana, California.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Mr. Hanna declared this meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








_______________________________________








Eddie Hernandez, Jr., Ed.D.








Chancellor

Approved: _________________________________




Clerk of the Board

